Weekly Message from Fr William for Thirty-Second Sunday Ordinary Time 2021

Dear People of St Mary's,

The heat is on. A big thank you to Don for coming in on Monday to check out the heating system and reset the thermostat for Winter. It's now a bit warmer in church.

Sacristans and Eucharistic Ministers have been back on ministry in recent weeks. Audio Visual operators start back this Sunday. Thank you to them, and thank you to the EasyWorship Schedulers who have been coming in every week throughout the pandemic to build the schedules to be projected at Mass.

I'm going to be away for Sunday 14th November, and the weekdays either side. Fr Donal Lucey will be coming to celebrate with the parish at all three Sunday Masses. Otherwise no changes in the current arrangements for mass. See 'celebrating mass by in-church participation' on the website homepage, and the weekly bulletin.

No weekly messages like this from me for the next two Sundays 14th and 21st November, but there will be the weekly bulletin in the usual place on the website homepage. Thanks again to those who print off and deliver to the housebound the bulletin and my weekly message.

I'll be back for Sunday 21st November to celebrate all three Sunday Masses with you.

Thanks for all your support as always and especially over the last 18 months.

God bless you

()idian

Thirty-Second Sunday of Ordinary Time, 7th November 2021